

## Craven Pothole Club Limited

Registered Office: Ivy Cottage, Horton in Ribblesdale, Settle, North Yorkshire BD24 0HF Registered in England 31935R

14th October 2023

Dear Fellow Member.

## 2023 Annual General Meeting and Dinner

You are warmly invited to join us for our AGM and Annual Dinner. Of course, you do not need to attend both! If you wish to participate in the AGM attendance in person is required, all documents are held in the member section of club website.

The AGM will be at Stirk House Hotel, Gisburn at 1:30pm and Annual Dinner is 6:00pm for 6:30pm on Saturday 25th November. As usual campervans can be used onsite, camping is welcomed (a cooked breakfast can be booked!) or rooms booked in the hotel.

There will be a caving trip on the morning of 25<sup>th</sup> November and plans for a trip on 26<sup>th</sup> November with details to follow on club group e-mail and Facebook page.

The dinner will be hosted by Patsy Mellor our current President and we look forward to hearing about Fairy Holes (Weardale) from Adele Ward, after the dinner. The following day there will be a President's Meet organised by our incoming President (Jan Hoggarth with details to follow). This will be followed by Ham and Eggs at The Foresters in Grassington at 4pm.

## **Photographic Competitions**

This year Alan Weight is coordinating the Photographic Competition his contact email address is alanweighty@btinternet.com for digital prints and postal address is 16 Glen Road, Eldwick BD16 3ET is for physical prints.

Please read the annual award rules, all entries must be with the received at least 14 days before the AGM. Prints will be accepted up to 2:00 pm on the AGM day, provided a digital image has been submitted before the 14-day deadline.

The photographs will be on show in the room as per usual. As in recent years we hope to make the entries available to be viewed online after the meeting.

## **Literary Competitions**

These will be run under the same rules as last year, based on articles published in the Record over the past year.

Yours sincerely,

Mike Tighgeal

Hon. Secretary, Craven Pothole Club Ltd